
Primrose Hill Primary School 
 Princess Road, Regent’s Park, London NW1 8JL 
 Tel:   020 7722 8500   
  ​admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk   
  ​www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 
 

           Monday 8th July 2017  
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
As we mentioned in our Yr 6 SATs meeting last week, it has been brought to our attention that some on                                         
the secondary school’s Induction days are when we are away for School Journey. Firstly, we’d like to                                 
apologise for this; when we booked the trip in April 2016, we did not know that this would clash with the                                         
induction mornings. Each year they are different and the schools had not released this information at the                                 
time.  
 
I have been in touch with the schools that your child might be attending next year and they have all                                       
reassured me that other schools have the same problem. They have had lots of schools in the past where                                     
children haven’t been able to attend their induction morning. Most schools I have spoken to have also                                 
explained that their first days back at school are Yr 7 only and they offer summer events for the children                                       
(see below).  
 
This is a summary of what is happening or what has been arranged as an alternative for the children:  
 
 

School’s Name  Induction Day  Any other useful information  

Haverstock  During School Journey - they have offered 
Primrose Hill Children another ​Induction 
morning: 29th June  

Other events:  
- 23rd & 24th May next parent event / meetings  
- Summer School Events  (brochures on these have 

been given out. Please contact the school if you 
need one).  

UCL Academy  During School Journey - they have offered 
Primrose Hill Children another ​Induction 
afternoon 2-3:30pm. School to walk them 
over and they need to be collected at UCL 
reception at 3:30pm- 29th June  

Other events:  
- Meetings with the parents  
- Summer School events (to be confirmed by the 

school)  

Acland Burghley  During School Journey - they have offered 
Primrose Hill Children another ​Induction 
morning: 29th June  

Other events: 
- Parents Welcome Evening on 5th July  
- 3 Summer Events (this was sent in the packs. 

Contact the school if you need more 
information).  

Camden School for 
Girls  

During School Journey - they advised that 
they can’t offer another induction morning 
but they reassured me that the other events 
will also help with the transition.  

Other events:  
- A group activity taking place at Hillingdon on the 

Year 7's first day- the 6th of September.  
- Parents and pupils are also being invited in from 

the 5th to the 15th June for an interview. 

Parliament Hill  During School Journey - they said they have 
other girls from primary schools who are on 
School Journey that week and advised 
parents and carers should contact the school 
if you wish to rearrange.  

Other events:  
- 2 meetings with the parents and children before 

next year.  
 

William Ellis  During School Journey - they have offered 
Primrose Hill Children another ​Induction 
morning: 29th June 
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Maria Fidelis  Still awaiting a response from the school. We 
will update parents as soon as we know. If 
you have any information, please let the Yr 6 
teachers or Mireille know.  

 

Marylebone School 
for Boys  

During School Journey - the school  will 
contact you directly, but they said that they 
have got 3 Summer School Events  also 
planned..  

3 Summer School events:  
- parents  
- parent & child 
- child on their own  

They have sent you information about all these events, 
but I also have it if you would like to know more details.  

Highgate Wood  Not affected  

Fortismere School Not affected  

Regent High  Still awaiting a response from the school. We 
will update parents as soon as we know. If 
you have any information, please let the Yr 6 
teachers or Mireille know.  

 

Elizabeth Garrett  Still awaiting a response from the school. We 
will update parents as soon as we know. If 
you have any information, please let the Yr 6 
teachers or Mireille know.  

 

St Aloysius Roman 
Catholic College 

Not affected  

Queens Park 
Community College 

Not affected  

Marylebone Girls’ 
School 
 

During School Journey - unfortunately they 
can not rearrange the Induction morning, but 
they have various events listed.  

- 3rd July: Parents Evening  
- Free Summer School in the last week of the 

holidays (if you didn’t receive and email about 
this, please contact the school).  

- Survey that parents will be sent about their child.  

Brondesbury 

College 

Not affected  

Busy Academy  Not affected  

 
 
 
If your child’s school is not on the list and you haven’t already spoken to myself or Robin, please come                                       
and let us know so we can contact the school for you. In addition, if you have any questions or concerns                                         
come and see me or any member of SLT.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
 
Mireille Alwan  
 
Assistant Headteacher  
 


